

March 1, 2013

Commissioner Dan Sullivan Department of Natural Resources 550 W. 7th Ave, Suite 1260 Anchorage, AK 99501-3557

Dear Commissioner Sullivan:

Brooks Range Petroleum Company (BRPC) is a strong supporter of the Parnell Administration's efforts to streamline and improve the permitting process while maintaining high environmental standards. Permitting reform is, after all, critical to turn around the TAPS throughput decline. Indeed, a permitting process with unnecessary layers that do nothing to safeguard the environment only undermines the ability of companies to move projects forward in a timely and cost effective manner.

BRPC believes SB 59 provides a substantial improvement to the DNR permitting process. The current permitting process around Plans of Operation, Exploration, and Development is inefficient and cumbersome. SB 59 will remedy these shortcomings because it will consolidate the Department of Natural Resources' exploration and development approvals and streamline its approval process, while still protecting the environment and providing for public participation. SB 59's changes will reduce the permitting process by months, which is especially critical because exploration companies only have a few short months to operate during the North Slope exploration season.

Thank you again for your leadership on this issue and your efforts to make Alaska more competitive.

Sincerely,

Barton J. Armfield

Chief Operating Officer

Brooks Range Petroleum Corporation

Cc: Joe Balash